Town of Croghan
 Board Meeting
March 21, 2022
The Meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Croghan, County of Lewis and the State of New York was held at the Town Municipal Building, 9882 State Route 126 Beaver Falls, on the 21st day of March 2022.

Town Officers Present:         Roger M. Burriss, Supervisor




 Larry F. Boliver, Councilmember
                                              Yvonne Hamlin-Boliver, Councilmember
                                              John G. Jones, Councilmember
                                              Thomas M. Kalamas, Councilmember
                                              Allan C. Shaw, Superintendent

                                              Megan E. Simpson, Clerk
Attended by:  8 Individuals
Supervisor Burriss called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.
RESOLUTION NO. 30 OF 2022
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

On a motion by Councilmember Jones, seconded by Councilmember Hamlin-Boliver, the following resolution was 

ADOPTED       Ayes (5) Boliver, Hamlin-Boliver, Jones, Kalamas, Burriss
 Nays (0)

RESOLVED, the minutes of the February 21, 2022 and March 4, 2022 meetings are approved.

OPEN FORUM

Lisa Proulx was present to inform the Board and Superintendent Shaw she would trim the trees on her property instead of having the Highway Department do it.  Superintendent Shaw agreed this would be fine.
Shannon Lyndaker informed the Board she has purchased an old church and will now open a hair salon.  The Board appreciates her coming in to keep them informed.

Robert Boliver from BCA presented the Board with an amendment to the engineering contract for the Wastewater Treatment Plant Disinfection Study and Project. This amendment allows BCA to engineer the project.  Supervisor Burriss signed the accepted amendment.
RESOLUTION NO. 31 OF 2022
AMENDMENT OF WASTEWATER TREATMENT PLANT DISINFECTION STUDY AND PROJECT WITH BCA
On a motion by Councilmember Jones, seconded by Councilmember Kalamas, the following resolution was 

ADOPTED       Ayes (5) Boliver, Hamlin-Boliver, Jones, Kalamas, Burriss
 Nays (0)

RESOLVED, the amendment of the Wastewater Treatment Plant Disinfection Study and Project is approved.
OPEN FORUM CONTINUED

JoAnne Humphreys with Trout Unlimited was present at the Board’s request to discuss the possible culvert replacement on the Long Pond Road over Warner Creek.  This would reconnect 3.54 miles of stream, be safe for the public and be low maintenance for the Town.  The new culvert would have an approximate span of 14’ x 60’.  The initial grant application has been submitted and would cost the Town $21,250.00 in cash or in-kind services.  Superintendent Shaw would plan to have 3 men on site to assist with the project.  The Board asked Megan to draft a letter of support for the project.
RESOLUTION NO. 32 OF 2022
LETTER OF SUPPORT FOR CULVERT REPLACEMENT
On a motion by Councilmember Jones, seconded by Councilmember Kalamas, the following resolution was 

ADOPTED       Ayes (5) Boliver, Hamlin-Boliver, Jones, Kalamas, Burriss
 Nays (0)

RESOLVED, Megan will draft a letter in support of the culvert replacement project on Long Pond Road over Warner Creek.
LEGISLATOR COMMUNICATIONS

Councilmember Jones attend the Legislator meeting on March 2, 2022.  He stated there are multiple County agencies currently hiring.  Inmates from the jail had to be temporarily relocated due to flooding inside the jail.  He also stated the foreclosure auction has been pushed back to August.
ACCOUNTANT
Megan reported the following as of February 28, 2022:
Checking:  $1,485,437.57
Savings: $433,694.79
Petty Cash: $675.00

Total: $1,919,807.36
RESOLUTION NO. 33 OF 2022
APPROVAL OF ACCOUNTANT'S REPORT

On a motion by Councilmember Hamlin-Boliver, seconded by Councilmember Kalamas, the following resolution was

ADOPTED       Ayes (5) Boliver, Hamlin-Boliver, Jones, Kalamas, Burriss        Nays (0)

RESOLVED, the Accountant's Report is approved as submitted.

RESOLUTION NO. 34 OF 2022
TRANSFER OF FUNDS
On a motion by Councilmember Boliver, seconded by Councilmember Jones, the following resolution was

ADOPTED       Ayes (5) Boliver, Hamlin-Boliver, Jones, Kalamas, Burriss        Nays (0)

RESOLVED, transfer $3,000.00 from the fund balance to Equipment, Sanitary Sewers (8120.2).

RESOLUTION NO. 35 OF 2022
TRANSFER OF FUNDS
On a motion by Councilmember Boliver, seconded by Councilmember Jones, the following resolution was

ADOPTED       Ayes (5) Boliver, Hamlin-Boliver, Jones, Kalamas, Burriss        Nays (0)

RESOLVED, transfer $274.00 from the fund balance to Unallocated Insurance (1910.4).

DOG CONTROL
Larry has written six tickets for unlicensed dogs since the last meeting.  He is also caught up on the delinquent dog report.  Supervisor Burriss will speak to the Justices about the amendment to the dog law.

HISTORIAN
Laurie and Nick are working on the upcoming Jerden Falls walking tour and have been answering multiple requests.  A full report is available in the Clerk’s office or directly from the Historian.
TAX COLLECTOR
Megan reported the total collected since January 1st is $2,898,725.40 which is 65% of the total.

RESOLUTION NO. 36 OF 2022
APPROVAL OF TAX COLLECTOR REPORT
On a motion by Councilmember Boliver, seconded by Councilmember Hamlin-Boliver, the following resolution was

ADOPTED       Ayes (5) Boliver, Hamlin-Boliver, Jones, Kalamas, Burriss        Nays (0)

RESOLVED, the Tax Collector report is approved as submitted.

TOWN CLERK

Megan reported the following for February 2022:

Total:  $383.00
Town Share:  $353.00
NYS Ag & Mkts:  $30.00
RESOLUTION NO. 37 OF 2022
APPROVAL OF CLERK REPORT
On a motion by Councilmember Jones, seconded by Councilmember Hamlin-Boliver, the following resolution was

ADOPTED       Ayes (5) Boliver, Hamlin-Boliver, Jones, Kalamas, Burriss        Nays (0)

RESOLVED, the Clerk report is approved as submitted.
HIGHWAY
Superintendent Shaw reported they are cutting brush and have taken sanders off two trucks.  The new sander cost $5,045.00 to build.  They will begin picking up sand around April 1st.  He also stated they received $14,000.00 for the grader at auction.  
RESOLUTION NO. 38 OF 2022

PURCHASE OF GRADER FROM DB CHECKING ACCOUNT

On a motion by Councilmember Jones, seconded by Councilmember Kalamas, the following resolution was

ADOPTED       Ayes (5) Boliver, Hamlin-Boliver, Jones, Kalamas, Burriss        Nays (0)

RESOLVED, $257,229.60 will be used from the DB (Highway - Town Outside Village) checking account to pay for the grader. This purchase will then be submitted to CHIPS and the funds reimbursed will be used to replace these funds in the DB checking account.
OLD BUSINESS
Councilmembers Jones and Hamlin-Boliver will attend the RACOG meeting on April 28th.  

Councilmember Kalamas stated the Walseman/Kampnich driveway isn’t formally a Town road and should be abandoned by the Town.
Councilmember Boliver will notify Superintendent Shaw when the backhoe is needed for the new sign.
NEW BUSINESS
Councilmember Kalamas gave each member a chart listing the Highway equipment and when it should be replaced etc.  This is something that should be monitored to be sure it’s kept on track.

SUPERVISOR COMMUNICATIONS
Supervisor Burris stated he received a letter from the Village of Croghan thanking the Town for its donation to the recreation program.

RESOLUTION NO. 39 OF 2022
SUPERVISOR’S MONTHLY REPORT

On a motion of Councilmember Hamlin-Boliver, seconded by Councilmember Boliver the following resolution was 

ADOPTED       Ayes (5) Boliver, Hamlin-Boliver, Jones, Kalamas, Burriss        Nays (0)

RESOLVED, the Supervisor’s monthly report is approved.
RESOLUTION NO. 40 OF 2022
AUDIT OF CLAIMS

On a motion of Councilmember Jones, seconded by Councilmember Boliver the following resolution was 

ADOPTED       Ayes (5) Boliver, Hamlin-Boliver, Jones, Kalamas, Burriss        Nays (0)

RESOLVED, Supervisor Burriss is authorized and directed to pay on Abstract 3 of 2022 in the following amounts:
General                         Voucher 27 - 36                             $1,722.71
Highway                        Voucher 49 - 66                             $23,105.71
BF Sewer                      Voucher 3                                       $260.00
UPCOMING MEETING (s)
The next regular meeting will be on April 18, 2022 at 6pm.
With no further business, on a motion by Councilmember Hamlin-Boliver, seconded by Councilmember Jones, the meeting adjourned at 7:50pm. Carried unanimously.

______________________________
Megan E. Simpson
Clerk
